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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes of February 14th, 2024 

 

I. CALL TO ORDER at 12:06 PM 

 

II. ROLL CALL 

Present: Nolan Calara, Kushal Sheshadri, Sai Charan Attili, Erick Loredo, Carlos20 pedo,
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and requested access to the index to demonstrate the numbers from last fall, with ASI. Dr. 

E. Saman clarified that the index requested was not immediately available. He explained 

that the index comprises a list of numerical codes representing various objects and their 

original locations, primarily in Alameda County. The objects are often associated with 

Caltrans projects involving road construction. He emphasized that sharing the index would 

not yield significant meaning to the attendees as it primarily consists of technical codes and 

locations. H. Corum requested the names of the staff members that have been identified for 

the NAGPRA committee. Dr. E. Salmon mentioned that the staff members identified for 

the NAGPRA committee includes our new American Indian Studies professor, Dr. Michael 

Lerma, University Diversity Officer Kathleen Wong Lau, and Dr. Albert Gonzalez from the 

AGES. For indigenous members, he has approached Monica Adriano from the Muwekma 

Ohlone, and while she expressed interest, she still needs to complete paperwork. 

Additionally, Veronica Martinez from Chabot College, who is Rumsen Ohlone, has 

expressed interest already returned her paperwork. He is yet to identify the other two 

eventual council members. N. Calara raised the question of whether a student representative 

could be included on the committee. Dr. E. Salmon clarified that there is no specific 

requirement from the CSU system regarding the inclusion of students on the NAGPRA 

Council. N. Calara raised the question of whether ASI could be involved in the NAGPRA 

committee, even though it’s not a requirement for students to be part of it. Dr. E. Salmon 

acknowledged the absence of any prohibitive language regarding student observers on the 

NAGPRA committee, expressing openness to exploring the possibility further. Having 

participated in CSU NAGPRA task force meetings, He noted that student involvement 

hadn’t been raised previously but sees no inherent issue with it. He is committed to 

investigating the matter further and updating the board once more information is available, 

citing that no meeting date has been set for the committee yet. N. Calara sought clarification 

on the CalNAGPRA audit’s accuracy, stating that President Sandeen and the administration 

had indicated discrepancies. He requested perspectives on whether the audit accurately 

reflected Cal State East Bay’s situation. Dr. E. Salmon clarified that the CalNAGPRA audit 

wasn’t inaccurate per se, but rather there were instances of miscommunication. Marjorie, 

coordinator at the museum, worked with Dr. Gonzalez on the inventory, and grouped various 

items together, such as shards from arrowhead or spear point making, as the same type of 

object. However, this grouping didn’t accurately represent the diverse materials held on 

campus. There was a misunderstanding regarding the classification of certain objects, 

leading to discrepancies in the audit findings. N. Calara mentioned that he and Guadalupe, 

the Director of Legislative Affairs, along with President Sandeen, will be meeting with 

multiple assembly members and legislators in Sacramento. Among the topics for discussion 
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suggestions, as the item may be moved to the action item in the subsequent meeting based 

on the feedback received. G. Felix inquired about the rationale and considerations that led 

to these suggestions. N. Calara provided insights into the rationale behind the decision to 

reconsider the Internal Affairs Committee. He highlighted that the committee was previously 

under the VP of Communications but was removed to allow Directors to focus on their 

designated areas like Sustainability, Programming. Additionally, the decision aimed to 

create a designated space for mentees under Carlos. He emphasized that mentees are actively 

involved in organizing events typically managed by the Internal Affairs Committee, thereby 

eliminating the need for a separate Internal Affairs Committee. C. Martinez-Aguilera 

sought clarification regarding the decision-making process behind the proposed changes, 

specifically inquiring about the individuals involved in making such decisions. K. 

Sheshadri clarified that no final decisions have been made regarding the proposed changes. 

The proposal is open for discussion, and all Board Members are encouraged to review the 

document. He stated that if there is a consensus among the Board Members that the Internal 

Affairs Committee is necessary, it can still be retained. The matter remains open for 

discussion. N. Calara clarified that the proposed changes were discussed by the members 

of the Executive team last year, including himself, Kushal, and James. Additionally, 

discussions on the Committee Codes took place over the summer. He emphasized that the 

decision-making process is not exclusive to the Executive Board, and all members are 

invited to participate. Therefore, the item is presented as a discussion topic during the board 

meeting before any approval is sought. G. Felix inquired about the potential changes to the 

requirements for committee members following the merger of Lobby Corps and the 

Legislative Affairs Committee. She sought clarification on whether the requirements would 

remain the same or if there would be any adjustments. K. Sheshadri mentioned the plan to 

increase the number of committee members by one or two, indicating that this would be the 

only change. N. Calara stated rationale behind merging the two committees stems from 

observations made during last year’s Legislative Affairs efforts, notably by Jilian, who 

identified significant overlap between the functions of both committees. He mentioned that 

by combining them, members will still engage in similar tasks with minor additions to their 

responsibilities, while maintaining the overarching purpose and advocacy efforts intact. G. 

Felix acknowledged the reasoning behind the decision, as they essentially consolidate 

similar functions.  
24:36 
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highlighted the objective of fostering working relationships between alumni and students to enhance 

student success, defined broadly as increasing retention rates and supporting students academically 

and financially. He urged the Board to brainstorm quantifiable projects that demonstrate increased 

engagement between alumni and students. The deadline for submitting proposals to the Chancellor’s 

Office is March 11th, with progress reports due in November. He encouraged collaboration among 

board members to develop impactful initiatives that utilize the allocated funds effectively. He 

mentioned a project that he kicked off with fellow alumni, involving sending postcards to a group 

of students after their first year to assess its impact on retention rates and academic performance. 

He encouraged board members to contribute ideas and collaborate on projects that leverage the 

allocated funds to enhance student-alumni engagement and support student success. He welcomed 

questions from the Board. D. Lopez expressed appreciation and encouraged Board Members to 

share their ideas with Terry, who recently joined the team this semester. He offered to share Terry’s 

email for members to communicate any suggestions they have regarding the discussed initiatives. 

57:26 

 

X. ADJOURNMENT at 1:03 PM 

 

Minutes reviewed by: 

Chair of the Board 

Danny Lopez 

 

Minutes approved on: 

02/28/2024 

Date: 

 

Daniel Kristofferson D. Lopez (Mar 4, 2024 14:12 PST)
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